
 

 

 

 
 
October 18, 2022 
 
Federal Aviation Administration 
New York Aircraft Certification Office 
1600 Stewart Avenue 
Suite 410 
Westbury, NY 11590 
 
Attn: Mr. Timothy Hadsall, ACO Manager 
 
Subject: U-Zip-It Anti Exposure Suit, P/N S-3920-( ), Minor Change Request 
 
Dear Mr. Hadsall, 
 
The anti-exposure suit drawing S-3920-( ) has had a minor change to it.  Revision E and this 
letter are being submitted to bring our records up to date. 
 
Revision E dated 9/22, removed four assemblies from the Bill of Materials (BOM).  These 
assemblies (-Y2, -Y3, -Y5 and –Y6) included a zip-in liner that will no longer be produced.  The 
associated items for these liners were also removed from the BOM. 
 
Two sub-assemblies were added to the BOM.  These sub-assemblies (-1Y1 and -1Y4) are the 
basic pilot and passenger suits, without hood and glove kits or liners.  All associated items for 
these sub-assemblies (items 1 through 9, and items 14 through 17) were removed from the 
remaining assemblies, -Y1, -Y4, -Y7 and –Y8.  These assemblies now include one of the two 
suit sub-assemblies (items 20 and 21). 
 
Switlik has reviewed this change, and all applicable data, and consider this a minor change per 
14 CFR Part 21, Subpart O, §21.619 and as defined in our quality control manual.   
 
We hereby certify that this anti-exposure suit meets or exceeds all the requirements of 14 CFR 
21.8(d) and ETSO-2C503, complies with 14 CFR Part 21, Subpart O, and will be manufactured 
under the strict quality control procedures on file with your Saddle Brook, New Jersey office. 
 
 
Best Regards, 
 
 
David Gutierrez 
Engineering Manager - Sustaining 
 
Enclosure:  
Rev. E to S-3920-( )  
  

Mark A Figuero
TSO Minor Change
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